

SALEM PUBLIC ART COMMISSION MEETING

Si necesita ayuda para comprender esta información, por favor llame 503-540-2371

Special accommodations are available, upon request, for persons with disabilities or those needing sign language interpretation, or languages other than English. To request accommodations or services, please call 503-588-6255 (TTD/TTY 503-588-6439) at least two (2) business days in advance.

Commissioners

Paula Booth
Rachel Bucci
Chris D'Arcy – Chair
Nathan Good
Michael Hernandez
Eileen Cotter Howell – Vice Chair

City Staff

Courtney Knox Busch, City Manager's Office

Next Meeting

September 12, 2018, 9:30-11:30 am Public Works Conference Room (#325)

It is the City of Salem's policy to assure that no person shall be discriminated against on the grounds of race, religion, color, sex, marital status, familial status, national origin, age, mental or physical disability, sexual orientation, gender identity and source of income, as provided by Salem Revised Code Chapter 97. The City of Salem also fully complies with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, and related statutes and regulations, in all programs and activities. Disability-related modification or accommodation, including auxiliary aids or services, in order to participate in this meeting or event, are available upon request. Sign language and interpreters for languages other than English are also available upon request. To request such an accommodation or interpretation, contact the Community Development Department at 503-588-6173 at least three business days before this meeting or event. TTD/TTY telephone 503-588-6439 is also available 24/7.

MEETING AGENDA Wednesday, August 8, 2018

Salem Public Library, Anderson Room B First Floor, enter through Peace Plaza 555 Liberty Street SE

9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.

- 1. Call to Order
- 2. Introductions
- 3. Public Comment (Appearance of interested persons to provide comment on an issue.)
- 4. Approval of Consent Agenda
 - a. Agenda for August 8, 2018
 - b. Minutes of July 11, 2018
- 5. Discussion Items
 - a. Next Steps: Salem Peace Mosaic Relocation
 - b. Updates:
 - Annual Report to Council: August 13
 - Good Cents (Pitt/Hilde with Oregon Environmental Council Bottle Bill commemorative)
 - Mattingly Mural Conservation
 - Police Station Design
 - Eco Earth Globe Restoration
 - Rivers Mural
 - Arts in parks planning
 - c. Collection Subcommittee
 - On-line Art Inventory, Brochures
 - d. Follow Up: OASF/SPAC Discussion
- 6. Commissioner's Comments
 - a. Recruitment Update
 - b. Upcoming SPAC Meetings: 9/12, Retreat?
 - c. Upcoming Subcommittee Meetings: 8/27
- 7. Adjourn



SALEM PUBLIC ART COMMISSION AT A GLANCE August 2018

Recently Completed Activities

- ✓ Staprans on display at Library pending its restoration
- ✓ Art conservator contracts in place for 1) objects and 2) paintings and works on paper
- ✓ Eco-Earth Globe assessment, restoration strategy in progress
- ✓ Selected artists for conceptual design phase of art work to commemorate Bottle Bill with Oregon Environmental Commission
- ✓ Migration to new on-line catalogue (June 2018)

Current Activities

- Engage in design of Downtown Streetscape (October 2017 Fall 2018)
- o Engage in Riverfront Park Master Plan (November 2017 Fall 2018)
- o Engage in design of Police Facility (October 2017-2019)
- Eco-Earth Globe restoration strategy with local artist community
- Salem Peace Mosaic (possible) relocation strategy
- o OASF, Salem Convention Center and City of Salem agreement regarding Collection
- o Betty LaDuke acquisition
- o Brochure to raise awareness of Public Art Collection (July 2018)
- o Mural at The Rivers (summer 2019)
- Cataloguing system for works in collection

Ideas for Future Activities

- Define purpose of Public Art Collection, criteria for art selection
- Donation guidelines
- ? Elsinore Framing mural concept (summer 2018)
- ? Consider whether to change allocation between funds
- ? Establish pre-application conference for murals

Annual Schedule

□ Annual Report to Council (July 2018) □ Develop Work Plan □ Commission recruitment □ Update to Library Foundation/City agreement re: Collection (January 2019) □ Commission elections (January 2019) □ Art in Streetscape Planning (January 2019)

<u>Budget Update</u>

	Proposed FY 18-19 Budget	Major Expenses	Remaining Resources
Art Acquisition (70%)	\$53,510	-\$15,000	\$38,518
Management (20%)	\$5,520	\$-5,800	
Maintenance (10%)	\$5,040		\$5,040



CITY MANAGER'S OFFICE

555 Liberty St SE / Room 220 • Salem, OR 97301-3513 • 503-588-6255 • Fax 503-588-6354

Salem Public Art Commission July 11, 2018 City Manager's Conference Room (Room 220)

Commissioners Guests

Eileen Cotter Howell

Chris D'Arcy, Chair

Paula Booth

Rachel Bucci

Linda Coons, Save the Peace Mosaic Committee

Cathy Daniels, Save the Salem Peace Mosaic

Jane Cummins-Fidler, Salem Art Assn. Gallery Guides

Nathan Good Jackie Heavy, Salem Main Street Michael Hernandez Mary Heintzman, Eco Earth Glob

Bonnie Hull

Toni Kramer, Salem Peace Mosaic

Alice Phalan, Salem Peace Lecture Committee Lynn Takata, Save the Salem Peace Mosaic

Carlee Wright, Press Play Salem

Staff

Courtney Knox Busch

Sheri Wahrgren, Urban Development

- 1. **Call to Order**—With a quorum present, Chair Chris D'Arcy called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m.
- 2. **Introductions**—Chair D'Arcy welcomed Commissioners and guests, including Doris Penwell who is serving on the Selection Committee for the Bottle Bill commemorative art work and a representative of the Oregon Environmental council Board. Everyone introduced themselves for the record.
- 3. **Public Comment** Jackie Heavy, representing the Salem Main Street organization, spoke to the group's interest in art as a catalyst for engagement in the alleys. The group meets every other Tuesday at the Ike Box from 5-6 pm, with the next meeting scheduled for July 24. She also reported that the Salem Weekly recently wrote an article on the 50 miles of art along Highway 99, through Corvallis and other communities. The Salem Main Street organization is looking forward to collaborating in some way.
- 4. Approval of Agenda and Minutes
 - a. Approval of July 11, 2018 agenda
 - b. Approval of minutes of June 13, 2018

Salem Public Art Commission Meeting Minutes July 11, 2018 Page 2

Motion: To accept the agenda of July 11, 2018 and the minutes of June 13, 2018, n to approve the consent agenda, with the inclusion of Commissioner Michael Hernandez in the joint OASF/SPAC meeting summary.

Motion: Commissioner Cotter Howell — **Seconded:** Commissioner Bucci

Action: Approved unanimously.

5. Action Items

a. **Next Steps: Salem Peace Mosaic.** Chair D'Arcy opened discussion of the Salem Peace Mosaic with a reference to the ARG proposal for protection and relocation of the mosaic, developed in consultation with local contractors willing to do the work and a site visit with the artist, architect for the YMCA project, and YMCA staff. The recommended approach is to build a structure around the mosaic to protect it as the building is demolished and move it to nearby storage, pending relocation. The cost estimate for the work is \$350,000 to \$400,000 and includes a 20% contingency. As a next step, the City could issue an RFP for the protection and relocation of the mosaic. Funding for this effort has not been identified.

The group asked questions about whether or how to encourage to the YMCA to protect and relocate the mosaic as part of their work with structural engineers or to integrate the art work into the new structure. The group also had questions about the schedule for the YMCA project.

Chair D'Arcy asked those present to share their comments, during which Commissioner Booth arrived. Jame Cummins-Fidler, Alice Phalan, Bonnie Hull and Toni Kramer provided comments. Jane Cummins-Fidler submitted written testimony, remarked that the Salem Art Association Gallery Guides group was one of the funders, and spoke to the importance of the art work being featured in a public space. Alica Phalan spoke to possible future locations for the work and the importance of selecting a highly visible spot. Bonnie Hull submitted written testimony and spoke to the importance of the work being at the YMCA and in public view. Toni Kramer spoke to the interactive and inviting nature of the mural as one of the reasons people come to visit Salem.

Commissioners discussed the project, expressing interest in engaging the YMCA in discussion and concern about attaching a public art work to a private building. Commissioners also asked who would take the lead in fundraising. Lynn Takata announced the formation of a 501c4 to fundraise for the project, and the group's efforts to seek a fiscal agent. She also reported that the Mayor is committed to looking for other funds from the City, State and other sources and to working with the YMCA toward a solution. She offered that her committee would take the lead in the fundraising effort.

As to next steps, there was some discussion of whether a bidders conference should be required. Lynn Takata offered that she would like to ensure a firm in Maryland that she has been working with should be included.

Commissioners also discussed whether or how to encourage the YMCA to take some responsibility in the protection and relocation of the mural and sought clarification of the City's legal standing. Staff reminded the group that the easement for the work, requiring seven years of maintenance on the part of the property owner, was never recorded. In the

early days of the Salem Public Art Commission, the minutes show that the work was considered and accepted into the public art collection. The group also discussed the cost estimate in more detail, noting the bulk of the cost is for sandwiching the work within a wall for stability as the building around it is demolished, and that the estimate excludes relocation cost - such as preparing a new site for the work. Safely removing it and storing it buys time for the fundraising and the community conversation about the best location.

Motion: To direct staff to work on a three pronged approach to include issuing an RFP, seeking additional information from the City Attorney about possible next steps the City could take, and engaging in formal communications with the YMCA Board about the future of the Salem Peace Mosaic.

Motion: Commissioner Good — **Seconded:** Commissioner Cotter Howell **Discussion:**

When public art is placed on a private building subject to demolition, the roles are spelled out in the easement. In this case, the easement was approved but not executed or attached to the property record. The group sought clarity about the City's responsibility and the YMCA's commitment. Commission requested YMCA Board participation on August 8.

Action: Approved unanimously.

b. Mattingly Mural Proposal for Minor Clean Up and Repair. Commissioner Cotter Howell shared with the group the Friends of Mattingly Mural's interest in conducting some additional clean up on the Mattingly Mural. The group has \$5,000 remaining from the last effort and is working with Dan Cohen to get an evaluation of restoration need for the work. Due to the damage to the lower masonry wall, the historic process supersedes art restoration. Staff will reach out to learn more about the historic process and next steps.

6. **Discussion Items**

a. **Downtown Streetscape.** Sheri Wahrgren, the City of Salem's Downtown Revitalization Manager, spoke to the Commission about the current effort to engage the community in design for downtown's streetscape. The design effort originates from a 2016 community discussion about priorities in the Riverfront Downtown Urban Renewal Plan and Downtown Strategic Action Plan (2011). Implementation of the streetscape design will occur in phases, is based on the design type and will likely result in more landscaping and lighting. There is an on-line survey on the City's website. For more, https://www.cityofsalem.net/Pages/downtown-salem-streetscape-design.aspx

Sheri spoke about recent progress made in the effort to activate alleys. Within the last four years, the City has offered urban renewal grant funds, business names are now visible, and the group is working on alley naming, trash enclosures and lighting. The murals downtown were well received by the Downtown Advisory Board. Through urban renewal and in collaboration with the Oregon Artist Series Foundation, art pedestals were placed in the downtown. The plan to install more pedestals has been placed on hold, pending further art acquisition. As the streetscape plan moves forward, there will be more discussion about incorporating art into the streetscape. Chair D'Arcy spoke to the interest on the part of both OASF and SPAC in better connecting people to public art, moving more public art out of the downtown, and possibly reconsidering the location for the art pedestals that are planned

but not yet constructed. In January, there will be more opportunities to discuss art within the Salem Downtown Streetscape.

- b. **Collection Subcommittee.** Staff directed Commissioners to the meeting packet, which included summaries from recent Collection Subcommittee meetings. Work has progressed with the help of an intern on the brochure and scavenger hunt concepts. Staff are working to brand these pieces and build them in City-supported software for future use. At the next Subcommittee meeting, the group will hear from the intern who developed the art inventory web presence.
- c. **Eco Earth Globe Restoration Strategy**. The group deferred discussion of this topic to a future meeting.
- d. **Follow up: OASF/SPAC Discussion**. OASF recently acquired a new work for the Convention Center. The piece is now part of the City's collection. The group expressed interest in meeting quarterly and clarifying roles.
- e. **Media Inquiries.** The group discussed deferring media inquiries to the Chair and to the Vice Chair, if the Chair is unavailable.

7. Commissioner's Comments

Commissioner Hernandez provided the group with an update on the recent Pitt/Hilde team site visit for the Bottle Bill commemorative work. The artist team next plans to bring a full size cardboard mockup of the work to the site to select the best location for the work's display.

- a. **Recruitment Update.** There is one opening on the Commission for an at-large position. Commissioner Hernandez has had conversations with James O'Shea and will encourage his application.
- b. Upcoming SPAC meetings: August 8, 2018.
- c. Upcoming Subcommittee Meetings: July 31.
- 8. **ADJOURN**—With no other business before the Commission, Chair D'Arcy adjourned the meeting at 11:37 a.m. The next meeting is set for August 8, 2018, from 9:30-11:30 am.

TO: Salem Public Art Commission

FROM: Art Collection Subcommittee

Commissioners Bucci and Cotter Howell

DATE: July 31, 2018 Meeting

SUBJECT: Salem Public Art Collection

On July 31, 2018, a Subcommittee of the Salem Public Art Commission met to consider several details related to the works in the Salem Public Art Collection. The group discussed:

1. Draft Salem Public Art Collection brochure; and the

2. On-Line Inventory.

Draft Brochure

Cait O'Dell, an in-house graphic design/desktop publishing resource, presented a refinement and City-branded brochure, based on the work of summer intern Nicole Dyer. The brochure is designed for a Travel Salem audience to help raise awareness of the Collection and Commission. Commissioner feedback included suggestions for adding artist name and captions on the images that are featured in the brochure. The group may have ideas for which art work to feature and new content to feature on an added panel. When complete, Cait will work on the scavenger hunt piece.

On-Line Inventory

Kalyee Hafferkemp, an in-house intern with Salem's Information Technology group, presented her work on the on-line inventory. There are two primary methods for accessing the inventory: through the Visit Salem menu or from the Art Commission page. You can filter works by location or by artist. Categories for type of work have also been set up. Laura Singer, from Salem's Information Technology group, offered that there is a field for artist bio that needs content before it can be shown. Commissioner Cotter Howell expressed interest in providing some updated information. Laura also mentioned that the website is optimized for search engines such as Google, Bing or Yahoo so that it will appear as a result when someone looks for content featured in the on-line inventory. The website is also mobile friendly.

Other Topics

The group also discussed an interest in doing some conditions assessment work prior to accessioning work into the City's collection and looking for a good date to have a retreat.